
NWC/as 
 
19 December 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian  
 
Re: Year 11 Maths class changes starting January 2025  
 
We are writing to let you know that after Christmas, some year 11 students will have a class change in 
Maths. Following the November exams, we have restructured some classes to better support students with 
attaining a good GCSE grade in maths and focussing more finely on the topics they need to for their tier of 
entry.  
 
Whilst changes at this stage of Year 11 can be undesirable for some students, we feel this opportunity 
allows your son/daughter to target topics in a more personalised way for their needs.  
 
As part of this retimetabling and due to other staff changes (maternity leaves, new staff joining and 3 others 
who are leaving), there will be some changes to students’ teachers and classes so we will reissue 
timetables after the holidays to all students. Please discuss these changes with your child and ensure they 
have updated their timetable in their planner.  
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact your child's tutor,  Mrs Lomer - Director of Learning for 
Mathematics, or myself should you prefer.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mrs N Cowan  
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


